

Township Hall

33 Mechanic Street

Cape May Court House, NJ 08210

E-Mail: Chairperson - mahardenlozier@aol.com

Phone: 609-602-9946 Fax: 609-536-2617

MEETING DATE/TIME: August 23, 2017, 7:00 pm Sharp **LOCATION:** 6 Village Drive, Cape May Court House NJ

ROLL CALL

Members present: Maureen Harden-Lozier, Ed Dillio, Howard Trout, Fred Trasatti,

Stew Merrick, Bill Hawk

FLAG SALUTE

GUEST SPEAKER – None

WELCOME TO NEW MEMBERS - None

DISCUSS AND ESTABLISH BOARD OBJECTIVES – Objective – To reach veterans in Middle Township to have a full accounting. Goal – Hold Veterans Forum disseminating information and registering veterans.

OLD BUSINESS -- Follow-up - questions/comments from July meeting - None

Maureen Harden-Lozier:

Will discuss Agenda from July due to limited attendance at July meeting.

Date for Veterans Forum – November 4 2017:

Discussion among all members present:

Follow-up regarding agenda, Guest speakers, Attendees, Invitees

Not all guest speakers have responded as yet. Maureen did receive one
PowerPoint Presentation

Maureen Harden-Lozier:

Reinforced deadline of October 6 for PowerPoint presentations to Maureen

Fred Trasatti:

Uncertain as to whether or not the Mobile Van will be able to attend the event

Maureen Harden-Lozier:

Invitations will not be sent out pending confirmation from all guest speakers

Suggestions to improve Veteran registrations

Maureen Harden-Lozier:

Discussed inability to use Facebook due to policy and legal issues per email from Committeeman Tim Donohue to Krystel Arana **Vets returning from Deployments** – Allyn not present – no other updates

VA Mobile Unit – *Bill Hawk forwarding via email*

Schedule "Shoot the Breeze - Veterans Event" - Postponed to date to be determined

New Secretary:

Maureen Harden-Lozier:

Krystel resigned from position at the Township of Middle as of July 26, 2017, thus has resigned as the secretary of the Veterans Advisory Board. No word on new secretary. Because we did not have access to Town Hall or Secretary the meeting moved to Dr. Scott Lozier's office.

Meeting with new Township Administrator:

Maureen Harden-Lozier:

Maureen met with new Township Administrator – Ms. Elizabeth Terenik on Monday July 31 to review what the Board has accomplished and is planning.

Ms. Terenek offered any assistance that she could with the Veterans Board

Stated she would advise me of selection of new secretary once selected

NEW BUSINESS:

Maureen Harden-Lozier:

American Legion Run for Fallen 2017 —
September 20 - Flag ceremony each Cape May
September 21 — Run begins at 0800 Cape May Lighthouse parking Lot
- Forward email to Stew Merrick - done

Any other new business - NONE

Next meeting date - September 27 2017

QUESTIONS – None

ADJOURN: 8:00pm

ROLES/RESPONSIBILITIES:

Minutes – Maureen Harden-Lozier

Time Keeper – Maureen Harden-Lozier